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NEWSLETTER - February 2022 

 

Message from Ms.Buckley: As I finish my time in Harold 

Boys’ N.S. today, I would like to tell you what a privilege it has been to serve such an 

amazing community. Thanks so much to the Board of Management (especially the 

Chairperson Frank Mc Cooey) for all the support over the years. Thanks to all the 

wonderful teachers, SNAs, Orla & Marvin. Many thanks to all the parents and especially 

the P.A. and thanks to the wonderful pupils & past pupils. I will miss them all. Wishing 

Mrs. Pauline Lennon the very best of luck as Principal in Harold Boys’ N.S. I hope she 

will be very happy here. 

 

Internet Safety Tip for Parents: Use privacy settings wherever they 

exist to keep personal information private. 

Voluntary Contributions: Many thanks to all who have contributed so 

far this year. Payments are welcome at any time. 
 

Board of Management News: The school’s Support Policy for Inclusive 

Education and Primary Language Curriculum Plan were ratified at the last Board 

meeting.  

 

After-School Activities News: Outdoor activities (Basketball, GAA 

& Drama) are taking place again. Chess club is currently online. Other indoor after 

school activities (Lego, Guitar & Club Gaeilge) cannot take place at the moment as the 

pods would be mixing in the school building. These will resume as soon as restrictions in 

schools are lifted. 
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Office Hours: Please note that the office is open from 9 a.m. – 1:30 p.m.   

 

Green Schools’ News: We'd like to say thank you to Ray Kenny for 

organising and planning the planting in the flower beds in the front garden of the 

school. A big thanks to Marvin, our caretaker, too for doing the planting. The garden is 

looking great!  
 

Sports News: Fourth and Sixth class are doing basketball training with 

Ed Randalph at the moment.  Gaelic football is continuing with Mark Brennan from Cuala 

on Tuesdays. We are also delighted to welcome back Jonathan Sharkey from Leinster 

Rugby who is doing four rugby sessions with the boys.   

 

Gaeilgeoir na Seachtaine: 
Rang 2 Olibhéar Mac Seanlaoich, Lúcas Cinseallaigh Aodha, Caden Lu Breathnach 

Rang 3 Lúca Gasparro, Zac Táilliúr-Mac Eochaidh, Diolun Cruadhlaoich 

Rang 4 Concobhar Mac Rainaigh Daniél, Seanán Ó Corcráin, Peadar Fearghail 

Rang 5 Roibéard Séamus, Roibéard Liao, Daniél Ceallaigh 

Rang 6 Dáire Kral, Reics Mac Taidhg, Alsandar Kral 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
February 18th  Midterm Break 2.30 p.m. School reopens February 28th 8.50 a.m. 

March 1st – 17th  Seachtain na Gaeilge 

March 17th  Public Holidays 

March 18th  School Closed 

April 8th  12 noon to April 25th 8.50 a.m.  -  Easter Holidays 

TBC Reconciliation Rang 2 

TBC Ceremony of Light Rang 6 

TBC Confirmation Rang 6 

 

Le gach dea ghuí, 

 

 

____________ 

Teresa Buckley 

Principal 


